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CITY OF LOS ANGELES
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

Date: June 3, 2016

To: The City Council

From: Miguel A. Santana, City Administrative Officer

Subject: PROPOSED BALLOT MEASURE REGARDING LOS ANGELES 
AIRPORT POLICE ENROLLMENT IN THE LOS ANGELES FIRE AND 
POLICE PENSION PLAN

In accordance with Executive Employee Relations Committee (EERC) 
instructions, agreement has been reached with the Los Angeles Airport Peace Officers’ 
Association (LAAPOA) on a successor Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) for the 
Airport Peace Officers’ Unit. Part of the overall agreement states that the City will place 
a measure on the November 6, 2016 State General Election ballot to enroll future 
Airport peace officers in the Los Angeles Fire and Police Pension Plan (LAFPP). In 
addition, current Airport peace officers would be able to transfer service credit from the 
Los Angeles City Employees Retirement System (LACERS) to LAFPP as long as they 
pay the full actuarial cost of the transferred service credit.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the City Council:

Request the City Attorney to draft the documents necessary to place 
on the ballot for the November 6, 2016 State General Election, a 
proposed Charter amendment to amend the LAFPP to allow sworn Los 
Angeles Airport peace officers hired after a specified date to enroll in 
Tier 6 of the LAFPP, allow sworn Los Angeles Airport peace officers to 
elect to transfer from LACERS to LAFPP Tier 6 and to purchase, at 
their own expense, retirement credit for prior City service, and to permit 
a Los Angeles Airport Police Chief appointed after a certain date to 
enroll in LACERS rather than be a member of LAFPP.

1.

2. Instruct the City Clerk to place the report on the first available Council 
agenda after the necessary documents are received from the City 
Attorney
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